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Action: FAV   

 

REPORT: Favorable 8-0: Council Members Hawkins, Anderson-Walker, Davis, Dernoga, 

Glaros, Ivey, Taveras and Turner. Absent: Franklin, Harrison and Streeter 

 
 

 

The Prince George’s County Council convened as the Committee of the Whole on June 3, 2021, to 

consider CB-031-2021. As proposed, CB-031-2021 will amend the approved FY’ 21 Capital 

Improvement Program budget for three projects including the medical unit at the Department of 

Corrections ($6,485,000), Suitland Manor ($6,000,000) and Systemic Replacements ($4,819,000). 

The Systemic Replacement funds are from the State. The project descriptions are listed in 

Attachments A-C of the Bill. These funds are necessary for project continuance and completion. The 

total of funds transferred is $17,304,000. 

 

Stanley Earley, Director, Office of Management and Budget, provided the Committee an overview of 

CB-031-2021. 

  

The Office of Law reports CB-031-2021 to be in proper legislative form with no legal impediments 

to its enactment. 

 

The Policy Analyst Group has submitted a detailed fiscal impact statement which is included. 

 

After discussion, the Prince George’s County Council, sitting as the Committee of the Whole, voted 

CB-031-2021 out favorably, 8-0. 


